The Posse

11/16/13

DATE:  The Posse met Saturday, 10:00 AM 16 Nov 2013, at Tin Man's Sports Club, Fox River Grove, Illinois.

ATTENDEES:  

Dean Ashton

Area Rep, Christian Motorcycle Association, CMA


Mary Ashton

Area Rep, Christian Motorcycle Association, CMA

Mike Bestler

President, Ambassador Chapter, CMA 

Cindi Blaski

Co Leader, High Road Riders


Gary Blaski

Co Leader, High Road Riders


Gary Bogolin

McHenry County Road Pirates


Ron Carpenter

Director, McHenry H.O.G


M.J. Candido

President, Furies, MC


Wally Elliot

Events, Dukane A.B.A.T.E.


Ed Flavin

Corp VP/Director, EAO/Little Angels


Jim Grant

Assistant Director, McHenry H.O.G.


Debbie Hoffman
President, Blue Knights IL XII


Wayne Kirkpatrick
Posse Coordinator

Anthony Klosky
Asst Director, American Legion Riders Post 703


Ron Nichols

Area Rep, Christian Motorcycle Association, CMA


Sue  Nichols

Area Rep, Christian Motorcycle Association, CMA


Robert Odarczenko
Secretary, Iron Justice, McHenry County


Mary Walters

Secretary, Top Cats - IL


Greg Smith

Vice President, Rolling Thunder, IL-2


 Bob Strain

McHenry County Road Pirates


Steve Strickland
Treasurer, Rescue Riders


John Sweeny

Webmaster - Posse, Asst Director, Lake Shore H.O.G



Ray Weimer

Director, Lake Shore H.O.G.

David Whiteside
Events, Rolling Thunder, IL-2

DISSCUSSIONS:

(   Attendees included representatives of 16 organizations and 26 people attending (24 signed in).

(  Posse is now 13 years old 
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(  "Posse" tabs 


were made available to attendees at $1.00 each.  All Posse tabs were sold and Wayne will order a new batch this month.  Contact Wayne if you still need one. 

(  Posse Mission and background was explained to our new attendees.

(   Cindi Blaski, Co Leader, High Road Riders reinforced one advantage to Posse by explaining the Holiday dinner to honor our Military during Christmas that Willow Creek Church has developed over the last three years.  Because of Posse, Cindy developed this idea and used Posse to get the word out.  The first year had over 600 participants!  Cindy thanked the group for all of the support!
(  The group discussed, and agreed, that it would be beneficial to the  Posse to have a rep from Illinois State Patrol Motor Corps, attend a meeting.  Wayne will coordinate it for the April 2014 meeting.

(  Local motorcycle Dealers were discussed. The "mega" dealers we are seeing emerge can be great resources, but can also develop monopolies in an area that could impact pricing.  Other MC dealer issues included:



(  McHenry HD is moving to a new building east on 176 in 2014. 


(  Woodstock HD is moving south on 47 into the old Sears building in 2015.  


(  Lake Shore HD has been sold, but the final dates are unknown.


(  Norton motorcycle sales are back in the U.S. in 2014

(  Big Dog motorcycles is, apparently, now out of business
(  A safety issue of growing concern is distracted driving.  Texting and cell phones are the most visible issue but, flat screen controls in vehicles also add to distractions.  Complicating the problem is a motorcycle heads – up display that has the potential to distract riders also.
(   Wally Elliot, Dukane A.B.A.T.E. and bogie, McHenry County Road Pirates, discussed the Illinois Road Guard legislation and the issue of taxing poker runs. Subsequent to the meeting, bogie provided the following clarification:


Illinois Road Guards. 


Below is the so called 'road guard' law - watered down from it's original form leaving it 
very vague. To clarify the discussion at the Posse meeting, there are NO stipulations as to 
what it takes to become 'certified' - no mention of training, equipment, etc (all of which 
was included in the original version of the proposal). As discussed, it also does not 
specify what is required to become authorized. See the following....



Public Act 098-0396



HB1539 Enrolled 



LRB098 04305 MLW 34332 b 



AN ACT concerning transportation. 



Be it enacted by the People of the State of Illinois, represented in the General Assembly: 



Section 5. The Illinois Vehicle Code is amended by changing Sections 11-203 and 11-


208 as follows: 



(625 ILCS 5/11-203) (from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 11-203) 



Sec. 11-203. Obedience to police officers. No person shall willfully[sic] fail or refuse to 


comply with any lawful order or direction of any police officer, fireman, person 



authorized by a local authority to direct traffic, or school crossing guard invested by 


law with authority to direct, control, or regulate traffic. Any person convicted of violating 

this Section is guilty of a petty offense and shall be subject to a mandatory fine of 


$150.(Source: P.A. 90-749, eff. 1-1-99.) 



(625 ILCS 5/11-208) (from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 11-208) 



Sec. 11-208. Powers of local authorities. (a) The provisions of this Code shall not be 


deemed to prevent local authorities with respect to streets and highways under their 


jurisdiction and within the reasonable exercise of the police power from: 1. Regulating 


the standing or parking of vehicles, except as limited by Sections 11-1306 and 11-1307 of 

this Act;  2. Regulating traffic by means of police officers or traffic control signals; 3. 


Regulating or prohibiting processions or assemblages on the highways; and certifying 


persons to control traffic for processions or assemblages;

Illinois Gambling Act.

A reading of Public Act 098-0426 - from IL HB2520 - RE: An Act concerning gaming. Indicates the issue revolves only around 'Poker Runs'; does not include raffles as we discussed at the meeting (raffles are under county jurisdiction and has not changed). The liquor commission is pushing it's weight around trying to fold poker runs into video gaming... if successful, the tax amount could be 3% - not the 33% mentioned at the meeting. There is work being done by the legislature (who are not happy with the liquor commission on this) to include 'poker run' in the official definition of 'raffle' to place it under county control and away from the LC. (BTW - this bill, as many, started out life as something totally different, having to do with electronic vouchers for video gaming, which was entirely deleted and replaced with the poker run change).
Hope this helps – bogie.
(  High Road Riders reported that they have been charged by their local police department (South Barrington) for providing a police escort for rides.  That's a good point to address with police departments if you  use police escorts.

( Anthony Klosky, ALR 703, informed the group that Freedom Branches, a Veteran support group is providing bus transportation to Washington DC for WWII Veterans who cannot fly, to visit the WWII National Memorial. More info at www.FreedomBranches.org.

(  Cindy Blaski High Road Riders, informed the group of their 21 Dec 2013 Evening of Honor, a multi media program and free dinner, for Veterans, family members, Veteran support groups and patriotic citizens, at the Willow Creek Community Church, South Barrington.  Details and tickets can be obtained by contacting Cindy at cblaski@willowcreek.org or call 224 512-1576.
(  The group updated the Posse roster for the web site (www.posse.cc) with changes in contact data and adding new leaders.
(  The major activities for 2014 were reviewed, refined and will be posted on the Posse web site (www.posse.cc).  
(  Each club / organization provided an update on their 2014 major activities prior to the conclusion of the meeting.
       (   Next meeting in April 2014.  Wayne will solicit members for a convenient date. 

